In This Issue Webmail users click here

# Official News

- · Please Check Your Quarantined E-mail Box
- · Student Print Management Coming in Fall Semester 2011
- · Graduate Students Financial Aid Filing

# **General Announcements**

- · Woman of Influence: Dr. Maureen LeBoeuf
- · 3 On 3 Basketball Tournament! Help A Good Cause!
- · Team Trivia at Herrick Library
- · Save the Date/ Entrepreneur Artist's Talk
- · Concert: AU Symphonic Band
- · Seniors: Cupcakes and the Job Search
- Virtual Career Fair Great Place to Find a Job/Internship!
- · 2011 Green Hall of Fame
- · Talk by NFL Coach Kevin Spencer
- · Senior Gift Donors Honored @ Commencement
- Staying in Alfred this Summer?
- · Online Web Request Form
- · Consider Taking Summer Classes at AU!
- · Student Senate Meeting Minutes 4/13/2011
- · GODIVA Chocolates Now 30% Off
- · ITS Faculty/Staff Trainings Through 4/22
- · Friday Night Hikes Still Happening
- · Teen Earth Day: Make Recycled Jewelry

# What's Happening?

More Events...

	TODAY	TOMORROW	THURSDAY
	Earthweek Day 2 Reuse; Stuff Swap + E- waste Pickup	<ul> <li>9:00 Earthweek Day 3 Recycle</li> <li>3:00 Women's Softball Away at Pitt-Brad - 3pm</li> <li>3:30 CYLI Ad Busters</li> <li>4:00 Men's Lacrosse Home vs. RIT - 4pm</li> <li>Women's Lacrosse</li> </ul>	10:20 SOE Graduate Seminar 12:10 Bergren Forum: The Case of Clara
3:00	Women's Softball Away at Oneonta - 3pm		Immerwahr 3:30 CYLI Women's Leadership
3:30 4:00	CYLI Event Free Community Electronic Recycling		8:00 Earthweek Day 4: Global
5:15	Days Women of Influence Dr. Maureen LeBoeuf	Away at Elmira - 4pm  Free Community	
7:00	Bold Christianity: Can Anyone Join In?	Electronic Recycling Days	

# **Please Check Your Quarantined E-mail Box**

Recently, campus community members have been reporting that legitimate e-mails from off-campus e-mail addresses have increasingly been bounced back to the sender and not being received on campus. This observation coincides with an increase in the number of blacklisted Yahoo, Hotmail, AOL, and Road Runner e-mail servers.

ITS is continuing to look at e-mail solutions that will best serve the campus community. In those efforts, we have recently made changes that will allow more e-mails to be quarantined at <a href="http://antispam.alfred.ed">http://antispam.alfred.ed</a>... We are hopeful that these changes will ultimately allow more legitimate e-mails to be delivered to our campus users, while providing some level of protection from spam and scam e-mails.

With this in mind, it is very important to frequently check your quarantined e-mail. Please follow the directions on the attached sheet. This informational attachment also provides details on how to permanently "whitelist" an e-mail address so that it can be delivered without going through quarantine.

#### A general note about spam

Spam is not only an inconvenience, but also poses an information security risk. Increasingly sophisticated phishing scams have been successful in deceiving users (both on and off-campus) to provide login credentials to remote hackers. Please, never provide your login credentials regardless of how legitimate an e-mail request appears.

Spam is a resource-intensive problem for institutions of higher education, in that 8 out of 10 e-mails that hit our campus servers are spam. It is important to understand that the recent Epsilon security breach <a href="http://searchsecurity.tec...">http://searchsecurity.tec...</a> >(which affected a number of very large banking and financial institutions, including TIAA-CREF) may place more importance on our ability to filter spam from legitimate e-mails.

If you have further questions please contact the ITS Helpdesk at 871.2222.

Attachment: Instructions for checking quarantined email

Submitted by: Gary Roberts

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Student Print Management Coming in Fall Semester 2011**

To better prevent waste and foster greater environmental awareness on campus, ITS will implement Student Print Management beginning in Fall semester 2011.

ITS is currently gathering data about student printing to determine an appropriate student print quota. At the end of spring semester a committee (composed of students and faculty) will recommend a print quota.

In the Fall semester 2011, students will be able to print the number of allotted pages, after which they will be able to buy additional printed pages through a secure Web page that is linked to their accounts. The cost per page will be 3 cents (for both single-sided and duplex printing).

To learn more about the print management program and how you can decrease the number of pages you print, please visit the ITS Print Management page:

### http://our.alfred.edu/its...

ITS will also be offering a course on environmental printing practices which will be open to students and employees. Watch Alfred Today for further details.

Submitted by: Gary Roberts

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Graduate Students - Financial Aid Filing**

If you will be a graduate student at AU for the 2011-12 academic year and use Federal Stafford Loans, you will need to file the Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) as soon as possible. You can complete the FAFSA at www.fafsa.gov.

Submitted by: Elena Wallace

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Woman of Influence: Dr. Maureen LeBoeuf

On Tuesday, April 19, Maureen LeBoeuf will be the WLC's second Woman of Influence guest speaker this semester. Her presentation, "Creating A Leadership Philosophy for Your Life," will take place in the Knight Club at 5:15 p.m.

LeBoeuf is the first woman department head at the U.S. Military Academy, and the first woman to hold the title, "Master of the Sword," at the Academy.

This event is free and open to the public. Should you have any questions, please call the WLC at 607-871-2971 or contact us at wlc@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

# 3 On 3 Basketball Tournament! Help A Good Cause!

On Friday, April 22 from 7 to 9 p.m. at the McLane Center, the Women's Leadership Academy is hosting a 3 on 3 basket ball tournament to help support Multiple Sclerosis.

Registration costs \$3 per player. You can register at the Women's Leadership Center.

If you don't want to play and prefer to watch, it's \$2 for admittance, \$1 for students if they bring ID.

There will also be a raffle at the even to win a free Nook! \$5 for an arms' length, \$2 for three tickets! Come and help support MS research!

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Team Trivia at Herrick Library**

Team Trivia has been rescheduled for Saturday, April 23, 8 - 10 p.m., in the Herrick Library BookEnd.

We apologize for the inconvenience caused by the last-minute cancellation on April 9, and we hope that many of you can join us this coming Saturday.

Link: Team Trivia Poster

Submitted by: Ellen Bahr

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Save the Date/ Entrepreneur Artist's Talk

The CDC is hosting a Career Conversation with Christopher Spitzmiller on Wednesday 4/27 in Binns Merrill Hall room c at 5:30. Please see attached article about Chris. He has historically hired both BFA and MFA AU alumni.

Trivia: His lamps are now placed in the White House Oval Office

Link: CS Bio

Attachment: spitzmiller\_poster11x171.pdf

Submitted by: Kevin Jacobs

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Concert: AU Symphonic Band**

Sponsored by the Allegany Arts Association Thursday, April 21 at 8 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585-593-3410

The Alfred University Symphonic Band, under the direction of Christopher Foster, is composed of some of college and community musicians in the area.

This concert will feature contemporary wind pieces by composers including Frank Tichell, Eric Whitacre, and John Barnes Chance. This program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Seniors: Cupcakes and the Job Search**

Career Development Center will be addressing job search questions and concerns in the Knight Club from 1 to 4 p.m. this Friday, April 22.

You will leave this event with:

- An effective job search strategy
- Employer and alumni contacts
- Improved interviewing skills
- Updated resume and cover letter
- 30 free business cards
- Free cupcakes!

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Virtual Career Fair Great Place to Find a Job/Internship!

Are you looking for a full-time, internship or co-op opportunity? If so, you can participate in the Alfred University Career Development Center's first annual Virtual Career Fair.

The fair is taking place starting NOW-Friday, April 29 and is open to all current students and alumni.

This fair is open to all majors. Companies are recruiting for full-time jobs, co-ops and internships. This is a convenient way to search for jobs at your own computer, it allows employers to easily view your resume and you have a couple weeks to participate!

#### To Access:

- 1.Go to www.alfred.edu/cdc
- 2.Log into the Saxon JobLink. Please contact the CDC at **cdc@alfred.edu** if you do not already have a password, or to reset your password, put in your full email address as your username and click on the "forgot password" button.
- 3.Once you are logged in, click on the "DOCUMENTS" tab and upload your resume into the system 4.On the homepage, click on "CAMPUS INTERVIEWS I QUALIFY FOR" and start submitting your resume to the various positions available.

There are currently about 30 employers participating in the fair and over 50 jobs/internships/co-ops being recruited for!!!

Attachment: **Poster2.pdf**Submitted by: Jill Crandall

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### 2011 Green Hall of Fame

Congratulations to the following people who have been nominated for making the campus a greener and more sustainable environment:

Mike Neiderbach, Facilities and Capital Operations: Creation of energy lab Tefft/Reimer CO2 monitoring system, and secured a NYSERDA grant in support of solar power on campus.

Kara Kuntz and Ryan Kellas, nominated for their Local Food event, promoting local farms and products.

Kacie Dean, for leading GreenAlfred, co-chairing the Council on Green Efforts, and generally "living and breathing" sustainability on campus.

Amy Rummel, Michele Nye, and Giovina Lloyd, for their efforts in bringing the can and bottle redemption center to campus.

Cherise Haase, for planning the upcoming electronics recycling day.

Hannah (Scout) Dunbar, for starting the Alfred Horticultural Society and the community garden on campus.

CDC staff, for recycling ink cartridges, recycling paper, collecting recycling and composting paper on their own.

Nancy Kohler Equestrian staff, for purchasing a bulk feeder, constructing a hay storage barn, and reducing building heat to save energy.

Brian Dodge, for his work on the Energy Lab project which monitors Tefft and Reimer energy use.

AVI for composting, providing recycling bins, increasing local food purchases and buying compostable paper products.

Submitted by: Kathy Woughter

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Talk by NFL Coach Kevin Spencer

Twenty-year NFL coaching veteran Kevin Spencer will speak to the general student population (including student-athletes) on Wednesday, April 20, 2011 in Holmes Auditorium, Harder Hall at 8:30 p.m.

Spencer begins his fifth season with the Arizona Cardinals after stints with Pittsburgh (2003 NFL Special Teams Coach of the Year), the Indianapolis Colts, the Oakland Raiders, and the Cleveland Browns. The Queens, NY native began his coaching career in 1975, coaching at various levels including Wesleyan College, where he served as head coach for five years.

As a collegian, Spencer played football and lacrosse at Springfield College and earned a master's degree at Cortland State.

Kevin's talk may include the following topics:

Academics and Athletics at the College Level
Substance Use and Abuse/Performance Enhancing Drugs/
Street Drugs
Personal Conduct Policy of the NFL/Personal Conduct of Collegiate Athletes
The NFL Draft/Character Background
The NFL Lockout

Admission is free and open to the general public.

The event is co-sponsored by the following offices within Student Affairs:

Intercollegiate Athletics, Residence Life, Public Safety, AU Wellness Center, Student Activities and Center for Student Involvement.

Submitted by: Ann Murray

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Senior Gift Donors Honored @ Commencement**

It's an honor to give and be recognized as donors to the Senior Class Gift. All students, faculty, staff parents who donate to this gift will have their names put on the Donor Honor Roll banners at Commencement.

Haven't made your gift yet? Please stop by the Senior Tables at PCC every Wednesday/Friday from 11 a.m.-2 p.m. or anytime at the Student Service Center in Seidlin. You can also give on the Web. THANK YOU from the 2011 Senior Class!

Link: Senior Giving Website

Attachment: Senior Gift

Submitted by: Susan Gorman

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Staying in Alfred this Summer?

The Office of Admissions is looking for students to work as tour guides and office assistants for the summer.

Please complete and submit the attached application by Thursday, April 21 at Noon to Jodi Bailey at baileyj@alfred.edu or bring it to Alumni Hall.

\*\*\*Faculty: Please encourage your most engaging students to apply!\*\*\*

Attachment: Summer Employment Application 2011

Submitted by: Jodi Bailey

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Online Web Request Form**

In order to insure that requests for new web pages or changes to existing pages are directed to the appropriate individuals and handled in a timely manner, please use our online request form.

This is the only request format that will be accepted. If you have questions regarding the form or its use please contact Webmaster, Judy Linza, at x2727 or e-mail **webmaster@alfred.edu**.

Link: Online Web Request Form

Submitted by: Judy Linza

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Consider Taking Summer Classes at AU!**

This is a great time to register for summer classes!

The Summer Class Schedule is available on BannerWeb: <a href="https://banweb.alfred.edu">https://banweb.alfred.edu</a>. A "quick-reference" list of classes is attached. (Please note recent changes to the schedule: SOCI 110 and EDUC 231 have been cancelled, ELEC 220 has been added, and MATH 401 has been changed from Summer Session II to Summer Session I.)

Summer registration began March 14 and will continue until classes begin, but it is wise to register as early as possible to reserve a place in the class(es) of your choice.

Visit the Summer School Web site for information about registration, tuition, housing, and other details. Copies of the Summer Schedule Booklet are available at the Student Service Center, the Mail Room, and the Office of Summer Programs in Carnegie.

Please direct questions about registration and payment to the Student Service Center and questions about financial aid to the Financial Aid Office.

If you have general questions about Summer Sessions and/or non-art summer courses please contact the Office of Summer Programs at 607.871.2612 or via e-mail to **summerpro@alfred.edu**.

Questions about summer art courses may be directed to the School of Art Design at 607.871.2412 or via e-mail to **johnsonc@alfred.edu**.

We hope to see you here on campus this summer!

Link: Summer Sessions Website

Attachment: Summer Course List - Updated 4/13/11

Submitted by: Melody McLay

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Student Senate Meeting Minutes 4/13/2011**

Student Senate meeting minutes and attendance are attached

Attachment: Attendance\_2010-20113.xls

Attachment: **Student\_Senate\_Meeting\_Minutes\_04.13.2011.doc** 

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **GODIVA Chocolates Now 30% Off**

All Godiva chocolates now 30% OFF at the AU Bookstore. We have a good selection Easter/Spring chocolates and bars.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

# ITS Faculty/Staff Trainings Through 4/22

ITS is pleased to offer the following trainings to faculty and staff:

Turnitin.com Plagiarism Prevention

Instructors may use this online tool to scan student papers for unoriginal content. Participants will create accounts and get started.

Wednesday 4/20, 1 - 2 p.m.

Friday 4/22, 1 - 2 p.m.

Microsoft PowerPoint 2007: Create and Give Presentations

Thursday 4/21, 2 - 3 p.m.

Microsoft Publisher 2007: Flyers, Newsletters, Publications

Friday 4/22, 10 - 11 a.m.

All sessions will be held in 306 Perlman Hall. If you would like to attend one of these trainings, please contact Meghanne Freivald at 607.871.2363 or via e-mail.

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Friday Night Hikes - Still Happening

Even though the snow is gone (sort of), we are still meeting every Friday at 6 p.m. for a hike on the Pine Hill or another local trail.

If interested, we meet at 6 p.m. on the first floor of Powell Campus Center and the hikes usually take about an hour, sometimes a little more.

We hope you can join us.

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Teen Earth Day: Make Recycled Jewelry

Tuesday, April 19 at 6:30 p.m. Picture Book Room David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

Recycle! Learn how to create beads from old magazines and make your own unique one-of-a-kind jewelry. Ages 11 - 18 years. Free.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews